
                                                                                                                                       
 

    OBOE-Mail Blast      
December 23, 2016                                                                                                 Volume 6, Number 13 

 
In This Issue: 

Orange Prep 

Students Visit 

Oculus and the 

9/11 Memorial 

Museum  

Cleveland Street 

School Lights 

Around the World 

Winter Concert 

2016 

Orange High 

School and Orange 

Preparatory 

Academy Winter 

Music Concert 

Forest Street 

School Annual 

Winter Concert 

Lincoln Avenue 

School Winter 

Concert 

Oakwood Avenue 

Community School 

Winter Concert 

Berry’s Butterflies 

Visit Stockton 

University 

FYI: 

Special Board of 

Education Election 

Orange Page 

Turners 

See Flyers Below 

 

Contact Information: 
Orange Board of 

Education 

451 Lincoln Avenue 

Orange, NJ 07050 

Send Us An Email  

 

 

 Monday, December 23 - Tuesday, January 3, District Closed for Holiday 

Recess 

 Tuesday, January 3, 2017 - District Reopens 

 

Orange Preparatory Students Visit Oculus and the 9/11 Memorial 

Museum 

Submitted by Ms. Tera Phipps, Technology Coordinator & Mr. Glenn M. Gamble, 

Business/Technology teacher 

Twenty-nine Orange students were recently treated to a classroom experience at the 9/11 

Memorial Museum.  These students were selected by Positive Behavior Support in Schools 

(PBSIS) because they achieved high honor roll status for the 1st marking period or they were 

top readers in Reading Plus. On this brisk Friday morning, with wind gusts so strong, the 

water of the North Reflecting Pool had been turned off; even though the water of the South 

Reflecting Pool was flowing, winds would occasionally mist by-standers admiring the tribute. 

During the experience, students learned that if they saw a white rose placed in the etched 

name of the bronze plaques that surround each of the reflecting pools, it was a tribute 

recognizing the victims’ birthday. 

   
Pictured: Students and staff from Orange Prep on field trip to 9/11 Memorial. 

 

The trip included stops at Oculus, the new transportation hub for the World Trade Center 

Complex and Brookfield’s, a premier destination in lower Manhattan.  The two hour 

classroom experience included a guided tour by Mr. Eduardo Quezada, Museum Education 

Specialist.  During the four-hour museum experience, scholars viewed more than 10,000 

artifacts in three exhibit halls.  One of the most poignant exhibits was the 2,923 watercolor 

square mosaic by Spencer Finch which represents victims from the 1993 and 2001 attacks at 

the towers, the squares are surrounded by Virgil’s quote, forged from the metal of the 

towers:  “No Day Shall Erase You From The Memory of Time.”    
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Student participant, Amanda Sherwood provided the following reflection of the trip: 

I once thought that I understood the September 11th events, and its impact, but that has 

changed since my recent visit to the memorial.   I can truly say that I have a different outlook 

on life, as well as an appreciation for that day and every day.  I kept hearing the story being 

told throughout our tour, “the sky was beautiful; it was clear and blue.”  While survivors 

shared their memories, I realized that even on the calmest days, there is no way of knowing 

when one life changing event could happen, good or bad.  Unfortunately, Tuesday, 

September 11, 2001, was a life changing day and one that is important to remember 

because so many sacrificed their lives for others.   It was not only a life-changing event for 

America, but also for the world, as 90 nations were represented at the World Trade Center.   

 

One particular story that captured everyone’s attention was that of Welles Crowther.  

Welles carried a bandanna everywhere with him.   It was a gift from his father and he 

carried it to every football game, every firefighter training and even wore it when he 

worked out.  On that day when the second plane hit the South Tower, although Welles 

could have escaped, his first instinct was to help.  Sadly, Welles did not make it out of the 

fallen tower.  However, a group of survivors told their story and shared that they had been 

saved by a man with a red bandanna wrapped around his face. It was an honor to hear this 

heroic story, and wondered if I were placed in that same situation, would I do the same? 

 

   
Pictured: Students and staff from Orange Prep on field trip to 9/11 Memorial. 

 

Cleveland Street School Lights Around the World Winter Concert 

2016 
 

On December 6, Cleveland Street School presented its 

Winter Concert 2016, Lights 

Around the World, at Central 

Auditorium.  The program 

opened with welcome remarks 

from Principal Dr. Cayce 

Cummins, after which the 

orchestra and recorder 

students, led by Ms. Marianne 

Mroz, performed. They played several beginning standards and a 

holiday classic.  
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While the band members readied themselves, there was a dance performance to Madonna’s 

Ray of Light. The band played several additional holiday tunes including a solo performance 

on the trumpet by Dranique McFarlane; the guitar students played Jingle Bell Rock supported 

by the Grade 3 chorus. Also performing was a parent and school staff, singing a holiday 

classic. 

  

  

 Additionally, 

there were 

several poems, 

representing the 

program’s theme 

of light, which 

were presented 

by the drama 

students, directed by Ms. Britt Shubow Keshner. They 

recited and acted scenes for Light Up the World With 

Celebration, by Heidi Raki, No Difference and A Light 

in the Attic, by Shel Silverstein, Light Upon the Sea, by 

Robert Bise, and I Call First, by Ted Sheu. 

The chorus, led by Mr. Brian Silvoy performed Light 

the Candles All Around the World and closed with a 

rousing rendition of Power in Me. Art teacher, Ms. 

Monica Chavarria, provided the holiday banner and 

decorations.  

 

 

 

      

 Pictured:  Scenes from Cleveland Street School’s Winter Concert Light Around the World. 
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Orange High School and Orange Preparatory Academy Winter 

Music Concert 
 

After opening remarks given by the Ms. Aretha Malloy, Co-Principal 

of Orange Preparatory Academy (pictured left), the music 

departments of Orange High School and Orange Preparatory 

Academy presented a superb music concert on December 15.  

 

The opening String Orchestra, directed by Mr. Terrence Thornhill, 

played Dragon Hunter and How Deep is Your Love. They were 

accompanied by musicians, Jose Mogollon on drums, Brandon Creary 

on bass, Andrew Babatunde Hunnu Moiett on piano, and Seth Denis 

on keyboard.  

 

The OPA Concert Choir, led by former OHS student, Mr. Jonathan Clerie, in his first year as 

choral director, followed. The students wowed the audience with White Winter Hymnal and a 

“mash-up” of Where is the Love/Rise Up sung by two stunning soloists, Jameelah Wallace and 

Cassandra Dawson.  

 

The Orange High School Concert Choir and select choir, Voices in Harmony, sang What 

Child is This with soloist Marcy Drigo. The groups closed with Home Foundation, the signature 

piece for Voices in Harmony, with soloists Abigale Charles and Sahnnon Lake. They were 

accompanied, first by select players from the String Orchestra, as well as Brandon Creary on 

bass and Andrew Babatunde Hunnu Moiett on drums.  

   

   

   
Pictured (above): Scenes from the OHS/OPA Winter Concert. 
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Pictured (above): Scenes from the OHS/OPS Winter Concert. 

    

Ms. Donna Sinisgalli, the Supervisor of Visual and Performing Arts 

(pictured left) gave closing remarks. She congratulated the students 

and staff for an outstanding performance and thanked all for their 

attendance and support. 

 

 

 

Forest Street School Annual Winter Concert 
 

Forest Street School’s Annual Winter concert 

presented to a packed the school’s multipurpose 

room on December 19. They performed music, 

song and dance. After opening remarks by 

Principal Yancisca Cooke, the 1st graders sang a 

“seasonal medley.”  

Next, Forest alumni supported the band, led by 

Ms. Marianne Mroz, along with music staff 

members playing several tunes including a 

holiday selection.  

The chorus students, led by Mr. Brian Silvoy 

followed. Ms. Morz’s recorder students 

accompanied the Grade 2 and 3 chorus and her 

second graders beat out the March of the 

Nutcracker with “plates.” Several soloists, Sofia 

Acosta, Roseley Thelus and Nevaeh Hall Howard, 

entertained with Rockin’ Around the Christmas 

Tree, Silent Night and Jingle Bell Rock, 

respectively. 

 

 
Pictured (above): Scenes from the Forest 

Street School Winter Concert. 
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More instrumental music was presented with the 

Lady Guitar Club, led by Mr. Silvoy, playing 

Jingle Bells. Next, while preparations were made 

for the dancers, directed by Ms. Theresa Jones, 

two Forest teachers serenaded the audience.  

The closing acts were Grade 3 dancers 

performing to Feliz Navid Bachata and Grade 5 

dancing to Can’t Stop the Feeling by Justin 

Timberlake.  

 

The evening ended with The Jungle Book 

Prologue, giving all a preview of the Disney 

Musical being planned, for early next year. The 

production manager, Ms. Avril Bogel, introduced 

the review. She also thanked the Visual and 

Performing Arts staff for their hard work in 

organizing the evening. 

 

  

 

 
Pictured (above): Scenes from the Forest 

Street School Winter Concert. 

 

 

    

   

    
Pictured (above): Scenes from the Forest Street School Winter Concert. 

 

 



 7 

Lincoln Avenue School Winter Concert 
 

Lincoln’s Winter Concert, which was part fundraiser for the 

school and a Winter Land art exhibit, attracted a large crowd 

of family and friends on December 14. Raffle tickets were sold 

with the holiday gift giving in mind.  

Assistant Principal, Mr. Patrick 

Yearwood (pictured right), 

welcomed the audience to open 

the program. The evening was festive and presented students, 

including beginning musicians, instrumental soloists, grade level 

chorus groups, intermediated band and dancers. Mr. Sem 

Etienne directed the Beginning Band Grade 5, soloists Myaa 

Rendon on violin and Josue Soto on saxophone. The Intermediate 

Band performed Jolly Old St. Nicholas and Jingle Bells. 

      

   
Pictured (above): Scenes from the Lincoln Avenue School Winter Concert. 

Mrs. Wendy Mir, directed the vocal students. Among the seasonal tunes for winter and the 

holidays, the Grade 5 students sang In Winter, with solo performances by Christal-Rayne 

Roberts and Nathaniel Interiano. The Grade 6/7 Chorus sang Jing Jingle Bells with “jingles” 

provided by a first grade student and the Vocal Club performed Amblin Down the Winter 

Avenue. Mrs. Mir also directed Grade 3 recorder students playing Hot Cross Buns and The 

Holly and the Ivy. 

     
Pictured: Scenes from the Lincoln Avenue School Winter Concert. 
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Pictured: Scenes from the Lincoln Avenue School Winter Concert. 

 
Before an energetic ending to the concert, with the various dance ensembles, several 

instrumental solo performers took to the stage, including Keshima Smith in a duet with Mr. 

Etienne, Rojah Domville on clarinet, William Moiett on alto saxophone and Alexander 

Rodriguez on trombone. Mr. Jamal Barnes, a teacher at Lincoln, accompanied them on the 

piano. 

Mrs. Michelle Paradise directed the dance students performing to the Nutcracker Suite, Jingle 

Bells, Wild Things, Auld Lang Syne and Jingle Bell Rock. 

 

Oakwood Avenue Community School Winter Concert 
 

The Winter Concert for Oakwood Avenue Community School was a assemblage of 

performances by the vocal and instrumental groups, the drama students and Sonic 

Explorations’ Cello Ensemble. Principal Robert Pettit, warmed up the audience with remarks, 

as did student Jamall Ndiaye with jazz piano music. Unique Chadwick played The National 

Anthem on viola followed by a piano duet with Jamall.  

   
Pictured: Scenes from the Oakwood Avenue Community School Winter Concert. 
 

Sonic Explorations, the school’s afterschool music program, showed what the young 

musicians are learning on the cello, before Ms. Annmarie Gunther conducted the Grades 4,5 

and 7 chorus. They sang such tunes as In Winter, Peaceful Things, You’re a Mean One Mr. 

Grinch and Luther Vandross’s:  A Brand New Day. 

 
Pictured: Scenes from the Oakwood Avenue Community School Winter Concert. 
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The second grade students made a poetry presentation, No Difference, by Shel Silverstein 

and the musical theatre students presented as follows: Grade 4 performed the Grinch 

Overture, Grade 5 performed Guys and Dolls Overture and Grade 7 sang and danced to A 

Brand New Day, from the Wiz. 

 

Berry’s Butterflies Visit Stockton University 
Submitted by Mrs. Malika Berry, School Social Worker, Orange Preparatory Academy 

On December 9, 30 members of Berry's Butterflies, grade 9-12, attended a college tour of 

Stockton University with Mrs. Berry, School Social Worker, and Mrs. Fossella, assistant 

principal. The students observed the community from the bus as we arrived and were 

amazed at how different it was compared to home. At Stockton they were excited to see the 

campus, meet the staff and students.  The Assistant Director of Admissions met with them and 

discussed the many options the campus had to offer.   

The tour continued with the students visiting several classrooms, including Mrs. Beverly 

Vaughn’s, Professor of Music and Coordinator of Vocal Music and Jazz Studies, class, where 

we sang and danced. She was an amazing and fun person to meet. Students then visited a 

nearby residential hall and were able to see a campus dorm room. The tour ended with the 

students enjoying lunch in the campus cafeteria, courtesy of the admission department.  The 

girls were engaged and asked questions throughout the tour. Below are a few reactions: 

My experience at Stockton University was delightful; I actually want to go back and ask a few 

more questions. The University was gorgeous and I loved it! I may want to go when I get older, 

but decisions may vary. Who knows? I had a lot of fun; everyone that I spoke to was very 

helpful and they were so nice when answering a question.  .  . My mommy says she went there 

in her years of college and it was outstanding. She knew I would like it. My mommy also told 

me about some of the things that had changed a bit. It doesn't change my mind about wanting 

to go there and trying to become a lawyer or neonatal nurse, maybe even a surgeon, who 

knows. It was such an amazing place.  Skyla 9 
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My experience at Stockton University was great. I liked how they had a lot of sports for 

women, but I wouldn't want to go there because I didn't see any majors in fashion. I was 

thinking about this college in New York. Although they didn't have any fashion majors I liked 

their visual arts majors like the illustration and photography. I would recommend this 

college to my friends and tell them about how they make it easy for you to get in and to pay 

the tuition. It's also good that they look at you based on your grades and give out many 

scholarships.   India 9 

 

My trip to Stockton was very nice. The dorms were cute, and the information was valuable. The 

campus was really good and the tour guide was nice. Although I do wish they had a marching 

band, the cost was very low and the scholarship offers were great. It was a very nice, big 

school. It seems like I’d fit in, and it made me more excited about visiting colleges and going 

on more college tours.  Imoya 9  

 

     
Pictured: Scenes from the Stockton University visit. 

 

Brianna Perpignan: My visit at Stockton University great. I was shown areas I have never 

seen on a college campus and I am looking forward to more college tours. Stockton 

University seems like the college that completely makes me feel like I'll fit in. The tuition is 

quite reasonable for such an outgoing, nice school. I am looking into the music program and 

hoping for a scholarship.  Stockton University is one of the colleges where I'm planning to 

apply. It would just be a wonderful experience.  Brianna 10 

  

Stockton University is more than just its name. It is a leader in innovation, education and 

student life among colleges in New Jersey. What I've seen around Stockton is more than I can 

describe. The campus was urban, yet serene. It has many majors for students, a great student 

life, wonderful and affordable prices for dorms, meals and tuition. It also offers great 

scholarships. Also, it's 15 minutes from Atlantic City, 45 from Philadelphia and well, it's two 

LONG hours from where we live/ NYC. I highly recommend Stockton and I'm thankful that 

Mrs. Berry gave us the opportunity to explore our options beyond our area.  Stephanie 10 
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FYI 

Special Board of Education Election 

 

The residents of Orange voted in the November 2016 election that the Board of Education 

(BOE) members would be elected by the citizens of Orange, and not appointed by the 

Mayor. Currently there are seven BOE members, however, an elected Board requires nine 

members by State Statute.  

The City of Orange Board of Education will hold a Special Election on March 14, 2017, for the 

two additional members.   

See below for the flyer and the Nominating Petition. 

 

The Orange Page Turners 

 

 

Register today at www.orange.k12.nj.us. Registration forms will also be 

available at the library and local and school events. Once you are registered 

you will receive a welcome email and the following link to log the number of 
pages you have read: Orange Page Turners' Reading Challenge Tracker 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.orange.k12.nj.us/
https://goo.gl/forms/pHgwtFpmlWoFmwnB2


 12 

 

 

 

 

 

Check district website calendar for December events. 

 

 

http://www.orange.k12.nj.us/Page/2
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The	residents	of	Orange	voted	in	the	November	2016	election	that	the	
Board	of	Education		(BOE)	members	would	be	elected	by	the	citizens	of	

Orange,	and	not	appointed	by	the	Mayor.		
Currently	there	are	seven	BOE	members,	however,	an	elected	Board	

requires	nine	members	by	State	Statute.	
The	City	of	Orange	Board	of	Education	will	hold	a	Special	Election	on	

March	14,	2017,	for	the	two	additional	members.		
	

The	petitions	are	now	available	in	the	Office	of	the	City	Clerk	between	
the	hours	of	8:30	A.M.	through	4:30	P.M.			

The	City	Clerk’s	Office	is	located	at:	
	29	North	Day	Street,	

	Orange,	New	Jersey	07050			
Room	303	(on	the	third	floor)	

Or		

You	may	obtain	a	copy	from	the	City	of	Orange	Township	Website	
http://www.ci.orange.nj.us	

	Or		

From	the	Orange	Public	Schools	Website	
	http://www.orange.k12.nj.us	

	
The	filing	deadline	for	petitions	is	January	23,	2017.			

Petitions	should	be	returned	to	the	Office	of	the	City	Clerk	on	or	before	
January	23,	2017	by	4:00	P.M.	

			
	

Joyce	L.	Lanier	
City	Clerk	

Adekunle	O.	James	
Orange	Board	of	Education	

Secretary	
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MARCH	SPECIAL	SCHOOL	ELECTION	NOMINATING	PETITION	

	
.	
	

TO:																					Joyce	L.	Lanier																	_____________,	Municipal	Clerk	of	the	______	Essex________________County	
																							(Name	of	Municipal	Clerk)																																																																												(Name	of	County)	

	
A.	NOMINATING	STATEMENT:	
We,	the	undersigned,	are	qualified	voters	of	Orange	School	District	of	the	City	of	Orange	Township,	New	Jersey.	We	hereby	endorse	
(Name	 of	 Candidate)	 _________________________________________________,	 whose	 address	 is	 (Street	 and	 Number,	 Post	 Office)	
_______________________________________________________,	as	a	candidate	for	membership	on	the	Board	of	Education	representing	Orange,	for	
the	(Full	or	Unexpired)	_____________________	term	of	(Number	of	Years)____________________	years,	and	we	hereby	request	that	the	name	of	
said	 candidate	 be	 printed	 on	 the	 official	 ballot	 to	 be	 used	 at	 the	 ensuing	 election	 for	 the	 Special	 School	 Board	 Election	 to	 be	 held	
March	14th,	2017.	

	
B.	SIGNATORIES:	

(At	least	ten	signatures,	one	must	be	the	candidate’s,	are	required	to	nominate	a	candidate.)	
	

We,	 the	 undersigned	 petitioners,	 hereby	 certify	 that	 the	 said	 (Name	 of	 Candidate)________________________________	 is	 legally	 qualified	
under	the	laws	of	the	State	to	be	elected	a	member	of	the	Orange	Board	of	Education.	
	

PRINTED	NAME		 	 	 ADDRESS		 	 	 SIGNATURE	

1.	__________________________	____________________________	_______________________________	

2.	__________________________	____________________________	_______________________________	

3.	__________________________	____________________________	_______________________________	

4.	__________________________	____________________________	_______________________________	

5.	__________________________	____________________________	_______________________________	

6.	__________________________	____________________________	_______________________________	

7.	__________________________	____________________________	_______________________________	

8.	__________________________	____________________________	_______________________________	

9.	__________________________	____________________________	_______________________________	

10._________________________	____________________________	_______________________________	

11._________________________	____________________________	_______________________________	

12._________________________	____________________________	_______________________________	

	
C.	VERIFICATION	
_______________________________________________		
(Print	Name	of	the	Petitioner	Swearing/Affirming)	
	
circulator	of	 this	petition,	being	duly	sworn	or	affirmed	according	to	the	 law	on	oath,	deposes	and	says:	That	the	above	petition	is	
signed	by	each	of	the	signers	thereof	in	his/her	own	handwriting;	that	the	said	signers	are,	to	deponent’s	best	knowledge	and	belief,	
legally	qualified	to	vote	at	the	school	district	election	at	which	the	candidate	shall	be	voted	for,	and	that	the	said	petition	is	prepared	
and	filed	in	absolute	good	faith	for	the	sole	purpose	of	endorsing	the	candidate	therein	named	and	placing	the	candidate’s	name	on	
the	 official	 ballot	 in	 order	 to	 secure	 his/her	 election	 as	 a	 member	 of	 the	 Board	 of	 Education.	 The	 circulator	 further	 affirms	 that	
he/she	is	eligible	to	vote	in	the	state	of	New	Jersey,	and	meets	the	age,	citizenship	and	in-residency	requirements	as	required	by	New	
Jersey	law.	
	
SWORN	OR	AFFIRMED	AND	SUBSCRIBED	BEFORE	ME	THIS	 	

________________________________________________________	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 SIGNATURE	OF	SAME	PETITIONER	LISTED	ON	THE	LINE	ABOVE		
________________	DAY	OF_____________________,	20______	 	 IN	THIS	SECTION.		THIS	PETITIONER	MUST	BE	ONE	OF	THE		
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 SIGNATORIES	NAMED	IN	SECTION	B.	 	
	
_____________________________________________________	 	
NOTARY’S	SIGNATURE	

IMPORTANT	NOTE:	NOMINATING	PETITION	CONTINUED	ON	NEXT	PAGE	
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MARCH	SPECIAL	SCHOOL	ELECTION	NOMINATING	PETITION	(continued)	

	

D.	NOTICE	
All	candidates	are	required	by	law	to	comply	with	the	provisions	of	“The	New	Jersey	Campaign	Contributions	and	Expenditures	
Reporting	Act,”	N.J.S.A.	19:44A-1	et	seq.	For	further	information,	please	call	the	Election	Law	Enforcement	Commission,	
(609)	292-8700.	
	

E.	CANDIDATE’S	ACCEPTANCE/OATH	OF	ALLEGIANCE	
	
I,_________________________,	the	candidate	for	membership	on	the	Board	of	Education	named	in	the	foregoing	petition,	does	hereby	certify	
that	he/she	is	qualified	to	be	a	member	of	the	Orange	Board	of	Education;	that	he/she	consents	to	stand	as	a	candidate	for	election	
and,	if	elected,	agrees	to	accept	and	qualify	into	that	office.	He/she	further	affirms	and	declares	he/she	is	not	disqualified	as	a	voter	
pursuant	to	N.J.S.A.	19:4-1.	
	
I	further	do	solemnly	swear	(or	affirm)	that	I	will	support	the	Constitution	of	the	United	States	and	the	Constitution	of	the	State	of	
New	Jersey	and	that	I	will	bear	true	faith	and	allegiance	to	the	same	and	to	the	Governments	established	in	the	United	States	and	in	
this	State,	under	the	authority	of	the	people.	So	help	me	God*.	
	
SWORN	OR	AFFIRMED	AND	SUBSCRIBED	BEFORE	ME	THIS	
	
________________	DAY	OF_____________________,	20________	 	 ______________________________________________________	

SIGNATURE	OF	CANDIDATE	
	
______________________________________________________	 																______________________________________________________	
NOTARY	SIGNATURE	 	 	 	 	 	 PRINTED	OR	TYPEWRITTEN	NAME	OF	CANDIDATE		
	

*	No	individual	is	required	to	swear	that	part	of	an	oath	which	states	”So	help	me	God”	and	may	instead	state	“I	do	solemnly,	sincerely	
and	truly	affirm,”	
	
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________	

QUALIFICATIONS	
	
Candidates	filing	a	nominating	petition	for	board	membership	must	meet	the	following	qualifications:	
	
•	He/She	is	a	citizen	of	the	United	States	of	America.	
•	He/She	must	be	at	least	18	(eighteen)	years	of	age	to	qualify	for	office.	
•	He/She	must	be	able	to	read	and	write.	
•	He/She	has	been	a	resident	of	the	municipality	from	which	he/she	is	to	be	elected	for	at	least	one	year	preceding	the	date	of	the	election.	
•	He/She	is	not	disqualified	as	a	voter	pursuant	to	N.J.S.A.	19:4-1.	
•	He/She	is	not	disqualified	from	membership	for	the	conviction	of	crimes	pursuant	to	N.J.S.A.	18A:12-1*	
•	He/She	is	a	registered	voter	in	the	district.	
	

No	board	of	education	member	shall	be	directly	or	indirectly	involved	in	any	contract	with,	or	claim	against,	the	board.	

(Note:	Municipal	Clerks	are	encouraged	to	fill	out	this	section	prior	to	distribution	to	school	board	candidates.)	
	

Completed	nominating	petitions	shall	be	filed	with	the	Municipal	Clerk	by	January	23,	2017,	no	later	than	4:00	pm.	The	
Municipal	Clerk’s	office	is	located	at:		
	

Orange	Municipal	Building	
29	North	Day	Street	

Room	303	
Orange,	NJ	07050	

	
Office	Hours	are	Monday	–	Friday	8:30am	–	4:30	pm.	
	
Received	by:	________________________________________								At:____________________________________________	
																												MUNICIPAL	CLERK				/					DESIGNEE	 	 	 													DATE								/																		TIME	
*	Within	30	days	of	election	or	appointment	to	the	board,	a	member	must	undergo	a	criminal	history	background	investigation	
through	The	New	Jersey	Department	of	Education.	
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ORANGE TOWNSHIP PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

EARLY CHILDHOOD DEPARTMENT         
                                                                                                                                                                                 

 

  

PRESCHOOL REGISTRATION FOR 2016-2017 
REQUIREMENTS: 

· 3 years old by 10/01/16                       4 years old by 10/01/16 

· Must be resident of Orange Township 

· Original Birth Certificate 

· Child’s Immunization record 

· Current lease or Mortgage Statement 

·   2 Proofs of Residency (PSE&G bill, telephone or cable bill,  

· No cellphone bills, please 

· Picture ID 

 

If you are living with a friend or relative, you must be included 
in their lease agreement. Notarized letters stating you rent a 

room/apartment/house will not be accepted.  

DATES:  DECEMBER 2016 

6 th, 13 th, and 20 th 

JANUARY 2017 

10 th, 17 th, 24 th and 31st 

FEBRUARY 2016 

7 th, 14 th, and 28 th 

TIME - 10:00 A.M. to 1:00 P.M. 

Last sign in: 12:30 pm. 

PLACE:   ORANGE EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER 

397 PARK AVE, ORANGE, NJ  07050 

973-677-4000 ext. 1922 

           __________________________________________________  
 

IF YOU ARE CONCERNED YOUR PRESCHOOL CHILD IS DEVELOPING OR LEARNING 
DIFFERENTLY, YOU CAN CALL THE DISTRICT TO REQUEST AN EVALUATION FOR 

PRESCHOOL SPECIAL EDUCATION AND RELATED SERVICES. 
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ESCUELAS PUBLICAS DE ORANGE 

DEPARTAMENTO DE EDUCACION 

PREESCOLAR 
 

REGISTRACIÓN PREESCOLAR 

REQUISITOS: 

o 3 AÑOS ANTES DE 10/01/16                            4 AÑOS ANTES DE 10/01/16 
o DEBE SER RESIDENTE DEL MUNICIPIO DE ORANGE  
o PARTIDA DE NACIMIENTO ORIGINAL  

o EXPEDIENTE DE INMUNIZACIÓNES DEL NIÑO/NIÑA  
o DECLARACIÓN ACTUAL DEL ARRIENDO O DE LA HIPOTECA 

o Identificación de fotos 
o 2 Pruebas de Residencia (recibo de PSE&G, teléfono o recibo del 

cable, NO CELLPHONE!) deben ser actual. 
· SI USTED ESTA VIVIENDO CON UN FAMILIAR O AMIGO TIENE QUE 

ESTAR INSCRITO EN EL CONTRACTO DE ARRENDAMIENTO. NO SE 
ACEPTARA CARTAS NOTARIZADA.  

REGISTRACIÓN: 

DECIEMBRE 2016 – 6, 13, y 20 

ENERO 2017 - 10, 17, 24, y 31 

FEBRERO 2017 – 7, 14, y 28 

10:00am-1:00pm 

Tiene que firmer antes de las 12:30pm  

LUGAR: ORANGE EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER 

397 PARK AVE, ORANGE, NJ  07050 

  (973) 677-4000 ext 1922 

            

SI USTED ESTA PREOCUPADO POR QUE SU HIJO/HIJA ESTA 
DESAROLLANDO ALGUN PROBLEMA DE APRENDISAJE O APRENDIENDO 
DIFERENTE FAVOR DE CONTACTAR AL DEPARTAMENTO DE SERVICIOS 
ESPECIALES EN EL DISRITO. 


